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(Key Decision)


(With the consent of the Chairman, and in accordance with Rule 15 of the Access to Information Procedure Rules, this item has been included on the Agenda as a key decision, although not in the Forward Plan)

Portfolio
Health and Community Development

Subject Matter
The Head of Community and Culture submitted report CS.53/09 providing an option for achieving the budget saving allocated to Community Support arising from the Service Review.  He outlined discussions undertaken to date, together with the terms of the Service Level Agreement.

The Chairman of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Panel, and Members of the Working Group were present at the meeting.  Members expressed concern regarding the process and mechanisms in place for dealing with the matter, together with their experiences at a recent meeting held in Tullie House.

The Health and Community Development Portfolio Holder, and Head of Community and Culture responded to the concerns raised by Members.

The Finance Portfolio Holder then commented upon the various options for achieving savings which were open to consideration.

The Health and Community Development Portfolio Holder referred to the pressures and duties with regard to service provision faced by the City Council, like all other local authorities, in these difficult fiscal times.  She suggested that consideration of any reduction of the overall Community Centre budget be undertaken sensitively; that Community Centre Management Committees be given as much notice as possible; and account be taken of the fund finding capacity of the Centres and training available.  The Portfolio Holder added that she was very impressed by the competence of the staff and volunteers who ran the Centres.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1.
That the Executive recommends the implementation of the reduction of the overall Community Centre budget by £93,000 (to be phased in over two financial years starting 2010 using the Solace Model C of variable reductions to individual Centres), in accordance with the recommendations contained in the Review of Community Support September 2008 as part of the 2010/11 budget process.

2.
That the Executive wished to thank Overview and Scrutiny Members and the Community Support Manager for work undertaken in carrying out the Review.

Reasons for Decision
To enable consultation with the Centres on how to implement the saving sought, whilst mitigating the impact on their operation.







